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April 11, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for your review is the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) report detailing its change management plan for achieving business process improvements and operational efficiencies from the implementation of the jail management system information technology project in compliance with Ordinance 18409, Section 55, as amended by Ordinance 18544, Section 27, Proviso P1. The proviso required DAJD to provide council a report that includes:
(A): A listing of the current systems that will be replaced based on the selected vendor’s approach;

(B): A review and description of the business processes by functional area that will be incorporated into the new systems; 

(C): A review of vendor options or recommendations for modifying, streamlining or otherwise improving current business processes with the vendor’s proposed applications; 

(D): An updated Benefit Achievement Plan that describes the operational improvements for the major lines of business and functional areas within the department expected from this project based on the approach of the vendor selected; and 

(E):  A description of the department’s change management plan for achieving the operational improvements in subsection D of this proviso. The plan should identify a change management leadership team, a labor engagement strategy, a plan for ensuring that operational changes are adopted within the department and a plan for measuring how progress towards achieving the operational improvements will be monitored.  

This motion and accompanying report are in satisfaction of the requirements of Proviso P1.
This project furthers the County’s Strategic Plan goals of Safety and Justice and an Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government, in that each of the County’s Safety and Justice Objectives will be better met with improved systems and data. The work will also ensure that DAJD operates more effectively and be more accountable and transparent to the public. It is estimated that generation of this report required approximately eighty-five staff hours to produce, costing approximately $5,000. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact William Hayes, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, at 206-477-2801.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


William Hayes, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
